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Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of Lamphey Community Council held on 5th 

July 2022 held at Lamphey Village Hall at 7.00 pm 
 

  

Present Cllr N Vince, Cllr A Skeels, Cllr D Phillips, Cllr M Colley, Cllr J Purser, Cllr L 

Scourfield and Mrs P Davies, Clerk.    

 

1. Apologies  

    

 Cllr S Cannon  

  

2. Declarations of Interest 

 

Declarations of interest would be declared as and when required during the meeting 

 

3. To discuss arranging a community fire work display on the 4th November 2022. 

Cllr J Purser reported that he had met with Sam Nichols who was a representative from 

Paynes Fireworks to inspect the far end of the playing fields to make sure it is a suitable 

site.  Paynes have all the necessary insurance documents to comply with regulations. 

The cost would be in the region of £2,000 + vat for a 12/15 minute display. 

The Swinging Nettles would cost £150 for the evening. 

Cllr R Talliss queried if Paynes had a cancellation policy. 

Cllr J Purser suggested using some of the funds from the Enhanced Pembrokeshire Grant 

as well as some of the Council funds. 

 Admission – Suggested £15 per family - £10 per couple. 

Cllr L Scourfield was concerned that people would stand on the road and watch the 

fireworks and not pay to come onto the field to watch the display.   

Cllr N Vince reported that he had experience from his involvement with other organisations 

and suggested pre-selling tickets. 

Suggested registering with Event Bite to pre-sell tickets.  The Clerk to looking into setting 

this up and look into the terms and conditions. 

After discussion it was proposed by Cllr L Scourfield and seconded by Cllr M Colley to 

proceed with this event and look into the event in more detail at the next meeting. 

Cllr A Skeels advised the meeting that he still thought there was funds ring fenced from 

previous years.   

Ideally the event should break even or make a small amount of money to carry forward to 

the next event. 
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Cllr Scourfield suggested setting up a subcommittee to organise the event.  Cllr R Talliss 

told the meeting that the Community Association had about 20 people attend the last 

meeting and perhaps this was an opportunity to tie both committees together. 

The sub-committee would consist of Cllr L Scourfield, Cllr J Purser, Cllr L Scourfield, Cllr R 

Talliss and Cllr M Colley 

 

 

 There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.15 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

--------------------------------      ------------------------------- 

Chair          Date 

 

   

 

 


